
File No. 24-0881

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a non-monetary donation of a commercial grade
lawn mower, valued at $54,152.74, to the Los Angeles Police Department’s (LAPD) Emergency Vehicle
Operations Center (EVOC) track at the Davis Training Facility from the Los Angeles Police Foundation
(LAPF).

Recommendation for Council action:

APPROVE the acceptance of a non-monetary donation of a commercial grade lawn mower, valued at
$54,152.74, to the LAPD’s EVOC track at the Davis Training Facility from the LAPF; and, THANK the
donor for this generous donation.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has
completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted

SUMMARY

At the meeting held on August 13, 2024, your Public Safety Committee considered a Board of Police
Commissioners report relative to a non-monetary donation of a commercial grade lawn mower, valued at
$54,152.74, to the LAPD’s EVOC track at the Davis Training Facility from the LAPF.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee approved the recommendation as
stated in said report, as detailed above. This matter is now referred to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
RODRIGUEZ: YES
LEE: YES
PARK: YES
PRICE: YES
SOTO-MARTINEZ: YES
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